No Fault Insurance message 
Dear Senator or Representative, 
Under current No Fault insurance there is a dependency on Medicare but Medicare was not designed for long-term care, supervision, or ongoing private duty home care. As a result, Medicare does not list an amount payable for many of the long-term care benefits available to individuals. This means that unless the law is fixed before July, providers are scheduled to have an arbitrary 45% reduction in payments for many services which will result in loss of rehabilitation workers jobs and needed care for many auto accident victims. This was a mistake that needs to be fixed.

There are now three bills which address the problem, HB 4486, SB 314, and a newly introduced bill, HB 4992. The two bills (HB 4486 & SB 314) address the problem differently than HB 4992 but they all end up at the same vital objective, ensuring patients get the needed health care they deserve. 
HB 4486 and SB 314 set a reasonable fee schedule for the provider reimbursement rate at the 2019 levels While HB 4992 would use an annual market average set by the Michigan Department of Insurance & financial Services  (DIFS). 
Passing any of the above bills would be the needed fix. Long-term care, supervision, private duty home care and other non-Medicare payable services would be paid at a measurable and sustainable rate, yet still helping to reduce overall costs and in line with the original legislative intent of the law.

Respectfully, 

